

Vanessa Bascoe Corporate Freedom of Information Officer Housing and Modernisation vanessa.bascoe@southwark.gov.uk

Mr Ranjan Balakumaran Via email request-426229-ac9a1807@whatdotheyknow.com

Tel: 020 7525 7452

Date: 09 January 2018

Ref: 826038

Dear Mr Balakumaran

**RE: YOUR REQUEST FOR INFORMATION: 826038** 

I am writing further to my letter dated 05 January 2018 regarding your request for an internal review to your Freedom of information request dated 20 August 2017.

## Original request:

I am writing to request a copy of all email communications between the council and i) police or ii) security (I assume this will be VPS) in relation to the squatting at the Aylesbury estate for the dates 10 - 20 February 2015.

In the event that this request would exceed the appropriate cost limit, please limit its scope to 17-18 February 2015.

## Our response:

http://www.opsi.gov.uk/advice/index.htm

Please see the attached document of an email trail relating to your request.

Although there may have previously been emails between the council and i) police or ii) security in relation to the squatting at the Aylesbury estate for the dates 10 - 20 February 2015, these emails no longer exist. This is due to staff leaving the council and also general housekeeping of the IT systems.

This information is being provided as a statutory obligation under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Please note that under the Privacy and Electronic Communications (EC Directive) Regulations 2003 Southwark Council ask not to receive unsolicited marketing communications.

You are free to use the information provided for your own purposes, including any non-commercial research you are doing and for the purposes of news reporting. Any other re-use, for example commercial publication, requires the permission of the copyright holder. You may apply for permission to re-use this information by submitting a request to <a href="mailto:accessinfo@southwark.gov.uk">accessinfo@southwark.gov.uk</a>; you can find details on these arrangements at <a href="http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/information-management/re-using-public-sector-information/copyright-and-re-use/">http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/information-management/re-using-public-sector-information/copyright-and-re-use/</a>. Detailed advice about the Reuse of Public Sector Information at:

If you are not content with the outcome of your appeal, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Information Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have first exhausted our internal appeal procedure and you should contact her within 2 months of the outcome of your internal appeal.

Further information on the Freedom of Information Act is available through the Information Commissioner at <a href="https://www.ico.org.uk">www.ico.org.uk</a>

Yours sincerely

Vanessa Bascoe
Corporate Freedom of Information Officer